Summary Report- January 2010

Assessment of the Cazalac-UNESCO Flanders Phase II Final Report

The report covers for the 2006-2009 periods, the activities planned, the activities effectively implemented, and any new activities developed under financing from the UNESCO Flanders fund and other financial sources.

Every year since its inception this program has contributed to developing and implementing research, workshops, education programs, dissemination networks, and even local and regional agreements for water preservation in the Latin America/Caribbean region.

In 2006 alone, the program participated in erosion assessment in Chile, signed a cooperation agreement with the US Army Corps of Engineers, supported two national workshops on Water and Culture in Uruguay and Paraguay, offered water conservation courses to local farmers in Ecuador, and even helped establish standardization of information, data procedures and tools for all the actors under the UNESCO IHP umbrella.

2007 saw the continued effort of integrating local graduate students into the research of Cazalac, emphasizing the program’s goal to empower local decision makers in the water preservation activities. In addition, the program organized an international seminar on techniques to augment water supply in scarcity areas, provided training for water and soil conservation, and held capacity building and training activities in partnership with Columbia University.  Regarding dissemination efforts, Cazalac not only debuted its information newsletter (over 2000 subscribers), but the program also developed a relational database system for institutions, specialists, projects, and publications on water resource issues in the Latin American/Caribbean region.

Progressing down its multi-phased, multi-layered approach, Cazalac continued its capacity building efforts in 2008. Noticeably, Cazalac developed a rainwater harvesting course in e-learning format for better dissemination and editing possibilities, implemented a water and environmental news database in the RSS format for real time updating at the local, regional, and international level, and spearheaded a Coquimbo Region Water Table Agreement (Chile). The latter was a vast effort between Cazalac, the Chilean government, and higher learning institutions to offer technical support, financial support, workshops, training, productivity tools and even efficient energy uses to the various actors invested in the preservation of that area.

As seen above, Cazalac has been very active in implementing essential steps to ensure the long-term water needs and preservation of the Latin American/Caribbean region. In 2009, the program developed an international seminar on basin sustainability, continued its regional water mapping work, explored water-resource initiatives between the Government of Chile and Flanders, held intensive workshops on agroclimatology, and held a pan American seminar for its work on drought and risk management.

Along the period of project, CAZALAC has gained international and regional recognition, turning into a reference Centre for the management of water resources in areas suffering water scarcity. Moreover, the Centre has played a key role in the implementation and dissemination of UNESCO water initiatives in the LAC region.

